
Danny Davis, President 770-328-9663 
dannydavistruck@bellsouth.net 

GCC, P.O. Box 973  
Villa Rica, GA 30180 

Presidentõs Corner 

Hello Cruisers!  I hope you all are staying cool 

now that the heat has started.  First I would like 

to thank our Activity Co-Director, Billy Glover, 

for his hard work on our picnic Saturday, May 

14th.  We enjoyed a day of fun, great food, and 

fellowship. 

Our next meeting is June 7, at The Olive Tree, 

6pm for dinner and 7pm for meeting.  Our 

special guest is Captain Keith Shaddix from 

Villa Rica Shop With A Cop program.  They are 

on our list for one of our charities this year.  I 

hope all of our members will come hear what 

their program is about. 

Our last cruise-in was May 21st.  Remember, we 

always need your help setting up and taking 

down the event.  There are duties lifting light 

things, and not so light things!  So, no matter 

what your abilities, always check your set-up list 

for your name.  (The list was attached to the 

March Newsletter, available online if you need 

another copy.) 

Please pick up a door prize when you are in an 

auto part store, or restaurant, or just about 

anywhere.  A gift card is always great for guests 

at our events, and it is good advertising for the 

vendor.   

I look forward to seeing you at our next meeting. 

Danny Davis 
 

Vice President  

Hey Cruisers, I hope all is well with everybody, 

and youôre staying cool.  We had a pretty good 

turnout at our May cruise in.  As always, there 

were a few new cars, some really good looking 

ones too!  Thanks for the help with setting up 

and taking down, and with all the other things 

that must be done.  I do appreciate it.  I hope to 

see everybody at the next meeting and cruise-in.  

Until then, keep cruising Golden City Cruisers!  

Bryant Deal 

Sponsorship  Report  

We have several sponsors due this month: 

Hearn Monument  ----  Danny Davis 

My Financial Services  ---- Danny Davis 

Chat & Choo  -----  Danny Davis   ( It has been 

decided to drop this sponsor, as Danny canôt get 

them to respond in a year of trying. We are 

aware of illness in the management. ) 

Liberty Chevrolet  ---- Danny Davis  (in kind)  

Haney's Drug Corner  ---- Donald Threadgill  

Thornton Chevrolet  ---- Nick Ware   

This is the beginning of our busy time for 

sponsor renewals.  Let's stay up with their 

renewals and not have a number of delinquents 

each month.  Thanks for your faithfulness in 

maintaining our support for our club. 

Don Edwards  

June  2022  

mailto:dannydavistruck@bellsouth.net


Treasurerõs Report  

Attached to this newsletter is the financial 

statement as of May 2022.  If you have any 

questions, please let me know.   

Last week I felt compelled to talk about my baby 

girl graduating from Valdosta State.  This month 

I am especially proud of Rodney Thrash, my 

Fraternity Brother and Line Brother of Alpha Phi 

Alpha Fraternity Inc.  Mr. Thrash has recently 

earned a Master of Public Administration degree 

from Clark Atlanta University and has been 

promoted to Senior Breaking News Editor of 

NBC News.  Congratulations Rodney! 

Domel Harris 

Secretarial Report  

The minutes of the May meeting are attached to 

this newsletter.  Please let me know if you have 

any questions.  

Lynn Ware 

Guest Speaker Tuesday Night!  

Our guest speaker at the June meeting will be 

Captain Keith Shaddix of the Villa Rica Police 

Department.  Keith is a longtime friend of the 

Golden City Cruisers and is often seen walking 

around the cruise-in, admiring the cars.  Or 

maybe he is on-duty looking for stolen cars? 

The VRPD sponsors a Shop with a Cop program 

every Christmas to help children who may not 

otherwise have much of a Christmas.  It is 

supported by area businesses and individuals. 

The Cruisers have been a part of this support for 

many years.   

Please come hear Captain Shaddix as he 

discusses the work that the VRPD does for our 

community. 

 

May Birthdays  & 

Anniversaries  

Happy Birthday to:  

Austin Childers   6/3 

Hannah Childers   6/17 

Peter Debick    6/11 

Ken Reed    6/11 

Bill Roberts    6/19 

Lela Roberts    6/19 

Mike Russo    6/24 

Rae Walters    6/17 

 

Happy Anniversary to: 

Steve & Virginia Busby  6/6 

Victor & Raylene Carroll  6/16 

Jimmy & Gina Derrick  6/20 

Gene & Donna Duke   6/15 

George & Carol Engert  6/8 

Rob & Penny Kusterer  6/18 

Bill & Lela Roberts   6/29 

Mike & Holly Shearon  6/25 

Darrell & Karen Smith  6/27 

Donald & Carolyn Threadgill  6/11 

Nick & Lynn Ware   6/22 

Phillip & Megan Wilds  6/29 

Area Car Events:  

Car Shows: 

June 4, Tallapoosa - 26th Annual Haralson 

County Veterans Association Open Car Show & 

BBQ at Old Tallapoosa Elementary, 245 

Robertson Ave, 9-2 pm.  Info: 770-301-1400 

June 11, Sharpsburg - Sharpsburg Baptist 

Church Car Show & BBQ, 6416 Hwy. 54, 

9-2 pm.  Info: 678-907-7790 

June 11, Marietta - Creepers Car Club ñFun Run 

31ò Car Show & Swap Meet at J R Miller Park, 

2245 Callaway Rd, 8-3 pm.  Info: 678-873-5252 

June 25, Dallas ï Cars for K9s Car Show and 



Community Event, Hardy Chevrolet, 2026 

Macland Rd, 10-2pm, $20 pre-registration, $30 

day of show.  See flyer in this newsletter. 

Register at: www.honoring-

heroes.org/upcoming-events 

 

Cruise Ins: 

1st, 3rd, 5th  Friday, Powder Springs ï Zaxbyôs 

4410 Brownsville Rd.  Info: 770-943-2634. 

1st Saturday, Marietta - Piedmont Church, 570 

Piedmont Rd, 8am-2pm.  Info: 404-202-0070. 

1st Sunday, Dunwoody ï ñCaffeine and Octaneò 

at Perimeter Mall, 7 ï 11am.  Info: 404-713-

9225. 

2nd Saturday,  Cartersville - Original Steak & Rib 

House, 305 Market Place Blvd., 4-8 pm.  Info: 

770-823-9566. 

2nd Saturday, Rockmart ï Knucklehead Café, 

217 West Elm St.  Info: 770-880-6225. 

 

3rd Saturday, Villa Rica ï Golden City 

Cruisers Downtown Cruise-in; members set-

up at 3:30pm. Event is 5pm ï 7:30pm.  

4th Saturday, Bowdon ï Smokinô Pig, 409 W. 

College St.  Info: 770-855-6998. 

4th Saturday, Dallas - New Courthouse, 240 

Constitution Blvd. 4-9pm.  Info: 404-401-5653 

(Except April). 

Compiled by Yvonne Davis 

(For further details on these shows and more, refer to 

ñRagtops and Runningboardsò, or refer to websites like 

http://southeastwheelsevents.com/  or check out the 

Facebook page ñGeorgia Cruise-Ins and Car Showsò 

 

 

Welcome  Harold, New 

Member #45 !  

At our last meeting we were pleased to welcome 

Harold Harper to the Golden City Cruisers!  

Harold, our 45th member, drives a 2006 Black 

Ford Ranger.  It was great to see Harold at our 

picnic enjoying the camaraderie of fellow car 

enthusiasts and hanging around the smokey grill , 

swapping lies with other members.  Welcome 

Harold! 

 

We Had a Picnic!!!  

Thanks to the hard organizing work of Billy 

Glover and the excellent cooking of the 

members, we had a great picnic at the Little 

Tallapoosa Park.  The hotdogs and hamburgers 

were done just right, and the variety of side 

dishes was superb.  We were joined by members 

of the AACA West Georgia Region and had 26 

attendees in total.  (We could have fed twice that 

many!)   Thank you AACA folks for your nice 

letter of appreciation.  

The event got off to a great start as we settled 

into a very nice pavilion.  But then things started 

getting interesting!  The park staff approached us 

and said we were in the wrong placeénot the 

wrong pavilion, but the WRONG PARK!!!  

Evidently, they booked us at McIntosh Park in 

Whitesburg.  Then the fun began as we already 

had the grill hot for cooking and a birthday party 

was arriving for ñourò pavilion.  In true fashion, 

the Cruisers had several contingency plans 

rapidly developing, none of which required 

driving to Whitesburg!  Then the park staff 

stepped in and found an ñL shapedò area, equally 

suited to our needs.  They moved and cleaned 

tables, ran to the store and bought us a grill and 

charcoal, and offered to move all of our 

belongings down the hill, while the birthday 

party offered to let us cook on our already 

prepared grill. Those coals looked too good to 

ignore, and we were getting hungry, so we took 

them up on their offer.   

If you didnôt attend this event, you see the 

excitement you missed???  Everyone pulled 

together like a club and made it work!   As an 

indication of the fun and fellowship, and face 

stuffing that was going on, we apparently only 

www.honoring-heroes.org/upcoming-events
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got one picture of about 1/3rd  of the attendees in 

½ of our shady pavilion!   

 

Recipe Corner  

At the recent picnic, some folks at our table 

started talking about wanting recipes for the 

great side dishes and realized that the newsletter 

editor was sitting there.  So, a suggestion was 

made that we should have a recipe paragraph in 

the newsletter to share the recipes for some of 

the food being enjoyed.  This Corner will run 

whenever we get contributions from the 

members.  I feel sure a similar discussion was 

happening at other tables, so send in your 

recipes for all to enjoy!   

CRACK CORN SALAD , by Lela Roberts 

6 ears of fresh corn, cooked as you wish and cut 

from cob 

¼ cup chopped green onions 

½ - 1 chopped deveined and seeded jalapeño 

pepper 

1 lime juiced 

1 tsp garlic powder 

Kosher salt to taste 

Mix everything in bowl and add the amount of 

dressing (recipe below) you prefer. 

If you add tomatoes, dice and add just before 

serving. 

(I have kept for two days in the frig. That is as 

long as it lasts.) 

DRESSING  ( Basic ranch dressing,  I would 

think you could substitute any ranch you like, 

but I really like this dressing) 

1 1/2 cups mayo 

½ cup sour cream 

1/3 cup milk 

¼ cup whole buttermilk 

¼ tsp onion powder 

2 cloves garlic crushed and minced 

2 Tablespoons lemon juice 

Kosher salt and cracked black pepper to taste. I 

go a little heavy on the pepper. 

This makes a large amount of dressing I only use 

about ¼ the amount made and the rest for salads. 

  

KARENôS LEMON COOKIES by Karen 

Edwards 

1 box of Lemon Cake Mix   

1/2 cup vegetable oil 

2 eggs 

1 Lemon (using zest and juice)  

Powdered Sugar 

Mix together the cake mix, oil and eggs.  Add 

some lemon zest (as much as you like, I used a 

good tablespoon full or more) and the juice from 

the lemon.  Refrigerate the mixture for 15 - 20 

minutes so that it's easier to work with.  Scoop 

the dough into small balls and roll in the 

powdered sugar.  I used parchment paper in my 

baking pan.  Bake at 350 for about 10 - 11 

minutes.  Place on cooling rack. 

 

Our Next Meeting   

Our June meeting will be held 

on Tuesday, June 7th, at the 

Olive Tree Restaurant in Villa 

Rica.  If you plan on eating, 

please be there by  6pm.  Our meeting will begin 

at 7pm. 

 

Smile ! 

 

 





Golden City Cruisers Agenda ï June 7, 2022 

 

1.  Call to order 

2.  Pledge of Allegiance 

3.  Speaker Introduction ï Danny Davis 

     Captain Keith Shaddix, Villa Rica Shop With A Cop 

4.  Ailing  Members Report 

5.  Secretaryôs Report - Lynn Ware 

6. Treasureôs Report - Domel Harris 

7. Sponsorship Report - Don Edwards 

8. Activity Director Report - Billy Glover, Greg Marshall 

9. VP Report - Bryant Deal 

10. Unfinished Business 

11. New Business/ Membership Applications 

12. 50/50 drawing 

 

PLEASE MAKE A COPY OF THIS AGENDA AND BRING IT 

TO THE MEETING,  THANKS  

 

  



Golden City Cruisers Car Club 
Olive Tree Restaurant  

Villa Rica, Georgia 
May 3, 2022 

 
The meeting was called to order by President, Danny Davis at 7:08 p.m. The club recited the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

 

Danny Davis introduced Wayne Shelton, director of the Fullerville Mission. This program was started in 

1987 by Mr. Shelton to help the less fortunate in the Villa Rica area. The mission supplies clothing, food 

and some housing. Funds are obtained from churches, individuals, corporations and our club.  

 

The membership voted in Harold Harper.  

 

The minutes and treasurerõs reports were approved as printed in the newsletter.  

 

The vice-president, Bryant Deal, reported a good turn out at the last cruise and asked for volunteers to 

bring cakes for the May cruise.  

 

Sponsorship chairperson, Don Edwards, reported we have gained 5 new Platinum sponsors in the last 5 

months. There are several overdue sponsors that need to be contacted. He also has window decals for 

$1 each if you wish to place them on your cars.  

 

Billy Glover, activities co-chairman, reported the Savoy Museum trip was a success. We had 16 

members and guests attend.  Our picnic is scheduled for May 14 at Little Tallapoosa Park off Highway 

113. A menu sign-up sheet will be emailed soon.  

 

Lynn Ware reported on the suggestions for our charities fund taken last month. The club will select 

charities from this list. 

Kids Peace -5 votes 

Fullerville Mission- 4 votes 

Shop with a Cop- 3 votes 

Rapha Clinic-2 votes 

Villa Rica High School Wildcat Closet-2 votes 

University of West Georgia- 1 votes 

American Kidney Foundation-1 vote 

West Georgia Autism-1 votes 

 

There is an all-Corvette show at Days Chevrolet on May 7. On Sunday, July 10, the Atlanta Motor 

Speedway will highlight area car clubs. If you wish to attend,  Darrell Smith has the information.  

 

The newsletter held a reprinted article, by Don Edwards, highlighting one of his cars. Nick Ware 

encouraged other members to write about their experiences for future newsletters. 

 

Dave Kopp asked the group if they would like to take part in the Fairfield Plantation 4
th

 of July parade. 

The group said yes, and Dave will coordinate with that neighborhood.  

Bryant Deal announced that Monday, May 9 will be his 1-year kidney transplant anniversary and he 

thanked the club for their support.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:56 at which time we held a 50/50 raffle with the funds generated being 

placed in our hardship fund. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Lynn Ware, Secretary 



 

 

 

 
 

Golden City Cruisers 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 

May 2022 
 
 
 

DATE CASH/CHECK  # TRANSACTION DESCRIPTION                DEPOSIT PAYMENT BALANCE 

5/1/2022  Balance  $8,858.08  $8,858.08 

5/2/2022    $          -     $            -    $8,858.08 

5/3/2022  Guest Speaker   $          -     $      29.71  $8,828.37 

5/3/2022 3283 Bill Roberts (School Pantry)   $          -     $   530.98  $8,297.39 

5/17/2022  50/50 hardship   $   65.00   $            -    $8,362.39 

5/18/2022    $          -     $            -    $8,362.39 

5/19/2022    $          -     $            -    $8,362.39 

  Total Cash on Hand   $          -     $            -    $8,362.39 

  Less HardShip Fund    $913.00 

  Charity Funds    $712.00 

  Total Operating    $7,449.39 

 



Just When You Thought You Knew the Basics  
Most of us have changed a serpentine belt at some time.  The most difficult part is 
remembering the route of the belt.  Maybe we took a picture or looked at the diagram on the 
fan shroud. Then you simply take the pressure off the belt tensioner and make the switch.  
But now the manufacturers have thrown you a curve.  Get ready to buy another tool! 
Reprinted from Rockauto.com 

 

Stretch to Fit Belts - Tom's Story 
I remember having my mind blown about 35 years ago when I 
learned I did not know everything about the humble lug nut after 
discovering my new-to-me '68 Chrysler 300 had reverse/left-hand 
threaded lug nuts on one side. People changing belts for the first 
time on a five, ten or even fifteen-year-old engine might similarly 
discover that there is more to learn about the humble belt. 

 

Owners of newer Ford, GM, Mazda, Subaru, Toyota and other brand 
cars, SUVs and trucks may be surprised to find their engine has a 

conventional serpentine belt held in place with a spring-loaded belt tensioner and a second 
"stretch belt" that does not have a tensioner nor any other 
obvious way to remove/replace it. 

 

Car manufacturers try to drive all the accessories (AC, 
alternator...) with one serpentine belt, but sometimes that belt 
gets so long or its routing so complex that it generates 
excessive friction and/or noise. The stretch belt gives car 
manufacturers a way to add an additional belt while avoiding 
the cost of belt tensioner hardware. 

 

A stretch belt usually wears out at the same rate as the 
conventional serpentine belt. Belts often slip and make noise 
as material wears away, and the grooves/ridges on the belt 
are no longer able to adequately grip the metal ridges on the 
pulley. The worn belt's ridges may develop tiny cracks and 
small chunks of the ridges may be completely missing. 

 

Stretch belts cannot be stretched twice or reused. An old stretch belt is simply cut off with a 
knife or clippers. Attempting to pry a new stretch belt (or other belt) on with a screwdriver, 
crowbar or other tool will destroy the new belt and might even damage a pulley. Stretch 
belts are typically methodically fed onto the crankshaft and accessory pulleys by rotating the 
crankshaft by hand with a socket wrench while a special belt installation tool (or just a zip-tie 
in some cases) guides the stretch belt on. 

 

Look under "Belt Drive" for your specific vehicle in the RockAuto.com catalog to see if your 
engine has a stretch belt. Stretch belt "Info" pages often include installation tips and videos. 
The correct Belt Installation Tool for the engine is also found in the "Belt Drive" section as 
are Belt Drive Component Kits that include the stretch belt plus a new serpentine belt and 
its tensioner. All types of Belt Installation Tools can also be found in "Belt Drive" under the 
"Tools & Universal Parts" tab. 

 

Tom Taylor, 

RockAuto.com 

  

https://www.rockauto.com/en/tools/belt+drive,tool,belt+installation+tool,431?a=NewsletterTomStory
http://www.rockauto.com/


 

  

  



Our Club Platinum Sponsors  

Through the generous donations of our sponsors, the Golden City Cruisers 

Car Club is able to continue our support of area charities.  Please use 

these Platinum Sponsors when you have a need!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.facebook.com/Youngs-Bar-B-Q-1550468808500174/
http://www.scottevanschryslerdodgejeep.com/index.htm
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